
 

 

             Princeton Fire & Rescue Dept. 
 
   Memorandum 
 

 
 
To:  Mayor Walker and City Council 

 
Date: 08/04/2022  
 
From: Fire Chief Ron Lawrence 
 
Regarding: Accept 50/50 DNR Grant 
 
Mayor and Council, 
 
The fire department received a 50/50 grant from the DNR. This grant will be used to upgrade 
our wildland firefighting equipment and gear. The matching portion will come out of my 
equipment fund.  
 
 
I will be present for more information and questions. Thank you.  
 
 
Ron Lawrence 
Fire Chief 
Princeton Fire & Rescue Dept. 


